
Business Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

April 23, 2018 – 4:00 pm 

Springboro High School Library 

 
Attendees: 

Stakeholders: 

David Edwards, Edwards Furniture 

Carol Hughes, Springboro Chamber and Springboro Rotary 

Thom Kramer, LBJ Engineers 

David Thompson, Coffman YMCA 

Shelly Miles, Magnolias on Main 

David Bowman, Ohlmann Group, President 

Chris Pozzuto, Springboro City Manager 

Evan Phillippi, Student 

Jake Jones, Student 

Morgan Smith, Student 

Springboro Staff and Board: 

Randi Bargo, Dana Mitchell, Terrah Floyd, Ashley McGuire, John Pennell, Andrea Cook, Charles 

Anderson, and Dan Schroer. 

 

 

Community Outreach Update - Parent Speaker Series – Randi Bargo and Dana 

Mitchell 

 The Parent Speaker Series began as a result of Randi & Dana’s Capstone Project 

through the Springboro Leadership Academy. 

 4 presentations were given this year with subjects covering the teen brain & 

decision making, academic, social, and peer pressures, unseen hazards our children 

are facing, and use/misuse of technology. 

 Would like to get more people to attend next year’s events – suggestions were to 

create Facebook & Linkedin invites & advertise on social media. 

 Suggested future topics:  Dealing with the fear factor when kids are afraid to come 

forward with issues, bring technology to the meeting and learn how to go through 

it, how to create future leaders, how to plan for college, what are career options 

other than college, how to motivate kids, and school safety. 

 

 

School Safety Update – John Pennell 

 It is a state requirement for us to have an Emergency Access Guide for local police 

& fire – this is an internal document and cannot be shared with the community for 

safety reasons. 

 We are required by law to have 3 different type drills every 3 years:  Lock down 

type drill, table top, and a full blown scenario in a building. 



 We have added more/better cameras to a lot of our buildings, installed electronic 

key fob’s on most exterior doors, and have a buzz in system at all schools for 

visitors. 

 We will be purchasing a door barrier for each interior door classroom with the help 

of a community member that is doing fundraising for these. 

 Currently researching ballistic film that goes over the glass of doors & windows. 

 Looking in to a visitor badge program that will scan an ID and print a badge with a 

picture. 

 Will be purchasing additional cameras and electronic locks. 

 This year we contracted with a retired police chief/educator to run our building 

safety committees in each building. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next meeting: Wednesday, October 17, 2018 at 4:00 pm 


